
 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

A Warm Welcome to Fr Brennan 
 

They say that when one door closes another opens. 

And so this is the case with our Parish of St Paul’s. Fr 

Devlin has taken up his new posting in the beautiful 

countryside of the parish of Dunloy and Cloughmills. 

We wish him every success.  

 

We are delighted to welcome to our parish Fr 

Darren Brennan as our new Parish Priest. Some of our 

P4 pupils and their families have already met Fr 

Brennan at the recent Do Tis in Memory of Me mass 

two weeks ago. 
 

Fr Darren Brennan, PP of St Paul’s Parish 

    
 
We are very much looking forward to getting to 

know Fr Brennan in the coming months especially as 

our P4 pupils prepare for First Holy Communion and 

our P7 pupils prepare to say goodbye to St Clare’s 

at their leavers’ mass in June.  

 

Trocaire 
 

Each year we choose Trocaire as our 

nominated charity and never has it been 

more important to raise funds for our 

partners. Once more the amount raised so 

far from the pupils in the school is almost 

£2000. Some pupils are making a very 

special effort e.g. Eamon Andrews who is 

spending a lot of his free time in school 

doing press ups!!! What a guy. 
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Unexpected Mixed Messages 

 
Once again we are so sorry regarding the messages 

around our faulty heating system. Although it is still 

not working at 100%, a patch-up job means that we 

have heat, warm water, and cooking facilities. We 

are most grateful to Dolores and her team for the 

way which they rescued our dinners on Monday. We 

are very blessed with our wonderful kitchen staff who 

deliver the highest of quality services each and 

every day.  

 

Our Stella is a Northern Ireland 

Dance Champion 

 
Following hot on the footsteps (or should we say 

dance steps!!!!) of our dancing world champions 

from last year, we have a newly crowned champion 

of modern dance Stella You P3A. The Northern 

Ireland Championships were held over the weekend 

in Belfast and we are so delighted to see her 

wonderful routine which was recorded by Mum. Well 

done Stella, another proud ambassador for the 

school 

 

Boys Gaelic Football 
 

Last Wednesday our Boys Gaelic Team took to the 

Davitts pitches for their first round of games for the 

Cumann na Bunscoil championships. We are starting 

to find our feet this season with all the hard work of 

our after schools coaches Mr McAteer and Miss 

Welsh alongside the watchful eye of Michael and all 

the coaches from Davitts GAC.  In very competitive 

matches, St Clare’s were victorious in the local Derby 

against St Paul’s PS and narrowly lost out to the boys 

from St Kevin’s PS. We would encourage as many 

boys and girls to take up the challenge and join our 

Gaelic football after school Club on a Tuesday and 

our Hurling club with Mrs Cushnan each Thursday.  

School will close at 11.00am on 
Thursday 28th March (Holy 

Thursday) for the end of the term.   

 

Disco for the end of term will take place on 
Wednesday 27th March, see details below.  

For your 
Calendar 



 

 

 

Condolences 
 

Our thoughts and Prayers go out to our caretaker Mr 

Jim Brennan following the death of his beloved 

mother Teresa last month. She will be so much 

missed by her family and friends. May she rest in 

peace.  

 

Important Dates for the Diary  
 

Term three is always a busy time of the year in 

schools and this year is no different. Below we are 

enclosing some important dates which you may want 

to keep in your diary.  

 

27th March- Easter Disco (See Poster Below) 

 

28th March- School Closes for end of term at 11.00am 

 

8th April- School begins for all pupils at 9.00am 

 

*25th April- School allocation for Primary and 

Nursery schools  

 

6th May- School Closed Bank Holiday 

 

11th May- First Holy Communion for P4 Pupils at 

11.00am 

 

18th May- School Allocation announcements for Post 

Primary Schools (P7 pupils) 

 

27th- 31st May- School closed for half term  

 

*Allocation of Primary School places will be given to 

parents by e-mail while allocation for Nursery places 

will be allocated to parents via letter in the post.  

Measles 
Please see poster regarding immunization against 

Measles. Having been eradicated completely in recent 

years, there have now been some confirmed cases. It 

is vitally important that the MMR vaccination is 

received by all our children to protect against this 

potentially serious disease. Remember it is more than 

just a rash!! 

Talk Boost 
 

We are delighted to have begun a new literacy 

initiative for our foundation stage pupils and at a 

special assembly on 25th March, Mrs Corey and Mrs 

McAvoy, who co-ordinated the programme, gave 

participants a very special certificate to mark their 

achievements. We are so proud of every one of them. 

Well done boys and girls.  

 

 
 

World Book Day 
 

Thank you to all the parents and pupils who took part 

in our very special World Book Day celebrations on 

Thursday the 7th March. The sight was incredible and 

so many characters were represented. It was great fun 

and thanks for the efforts made.  

 

  
 

Green Day at St Clare’s 
All the pupils had a wonderful day last Friday 

celebrating our Patron Saint. Green was the colour of 

the day and our pupils and staff did-not disappoint. 

We had lots of fun with Irish dancing, Irish song and 

special performances especially from Miss Kelly. See 

photos below for a glimpse of the fun that was had.  
 



 

 

 

 



 

 

Cathal O’Doherty



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


